# BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS.

### BORN

MESEI - Michael and Tracy (née Boon) are pleased to announce the birth of their first child, a daughter, Juliana Giselle, weighing 7 lbs. born on November 27, 1998 at Anna Laberge Hospital, Chateauguay. First granddaughter for Mr. and Mrs. Frank Mesei of Huntingdon and Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Boon of Hemmingford.

O'CONNOR - Steven and Maryse are happy to announce the birth of their son, Jonathan Pierre, born on November 20, 1998 at the Anna Laberge Hospital, Chateauguay. Big brother Nicholas is delighted. Proud grandparents are Walter and Joan O'Connor of Huntingdon and Guy and Jacline Leblanc of Ville de Lery.

#### DIED

CAZA, Rolland - At the Barrie Memorial, Ormstown, November 30, 1998 at the age of 72 years passed away Mr. Rolland Caza of St-Anicet husband of the late Eleanor Cox. He leaves to mourn his children Mary (Robert Rochon), Richard (Nicole Castagnier), Marcel and Sandra (Ken Greenhalgh), 8 grandchildren as well as his brothers Armand, Aldoma and Raymond Caza. Predeceased by his brother Paul-Emile. Visitation was held Tuesday, December 1, from 2-5 p.m. and from 7-9 p.m. and Wednesday, December 2 from noon at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, 170 Châteauguay, Huntingdon. Funeral service will be held Wednesday, December 2 at 2 p.m. in St-Anicet Parish Church. Burial St-Anicet cemetery.

LEPAGE, Marcel - In Huntingdon on November 23, 1998 at the age of 66 years passed away Mr. Marcel Lepage, son of the late Blanche Ricard and the late Hermas Lepage. Brother of the late Mirel Lepage. He leaves to mourn many friends and relatives. Funeral was held Saturday, November 28 at 11:00 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon. Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery. Funeral arrangements entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., Huntingdon.

STARK, Carman - Passed away peacefully at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on November 24, 1998 Mr. Carman Stark aged 83 years. Beloved husband of Mrs. Ruth E. Miller and dear father of Roxanna (Bruce Snair) and Thomas. Survived by his grand-daughter Karen and many nieces and nephews. Visitation was held Thursday, November 26. Funeral service was held Friday, November 27 at 2 p.m. in the Parlour's Chapel. Burial in Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. The family would appreciate that those who wish to remember him could make a donations to the Terry Fox Foundation. Arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils.

WATTIE, John - On November 28, 1998. Passed away John Wattie, aged ninety-four. Leaving to mourn are his sisters Margaret Kirby and Sister Loretta Wattie C.N.D. and many nieces and nephews. Funeral service was held on Monday, November 30 at 2 p.m. at St. Joseph's Church in Huntingdon. Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery. Arrangements entrusted to Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake Street, Huntingdon, Quebec.

## IN MEMORIAM

GILLIES, Jim - March 13, 1928-Dec. 4, 1996
Another year has come and gone
And we miss you more and more,
Once holidays meant happiness
But now they are a chore.
The time is long without you
And we wish that you were here,
But as each day begins and ends
We feel your presence near.
As we prepare for Christmas,
With heavy hearts it's true,
We know our world was a better place
Because, Jim, we once had you.
Too dearly loved to ever be forgotten.
Love Audrey, children and grandchildren

McEWEN, Donald H. - In loving memory of our dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandpa who passed away on December 5, 1985. Jean; Betty, Rodney and family; Don and Lois; Bob, Marg and family; Kathy, Giles and family

WELBURN, Patricia - In memory of our loving mother and grandmother who passed away November 30, 1996.
We all miss you as much today as the day you left us.
You will stay in our hearts forever and will never be forgotten.

Bob, Julia, Emilie & Ryan

## CARD OF THANKS

Rita Plaizier and family wish to extend their appreciation to Dr. Geukjian and the nurses of the Second Floor Barrie Memorial for the warm care given to our beloved Ben. Sincerest thanks also to the ladies of the Howick UCW, Rev. Tad Mitsui and the choir as well as to all those who expressed their sympathy with flowers, cards, calls, visits and memorial donations. Our heartfelt appreciation to you all.



October 15th was a special day for Dorotby as she celebrated her 80th birthday.

A lovely afternoon was spent, visiting among family, friends and neigbbours, at the United Church Hall.

A special thank-you to all for the gifts, cards & beautiful flowers.
All was so gratefully appreciated